EMS COUNCIL          Present: A-TEC: Jeff Voigt; CARY: Beth Taylor; CRYSTAL LAKE: Heidi Olsen; 
MEETING                   FOX LAKE: Not present; FOX RIVER GROVE: Sean Hurt; IMG: Paul Roszkowski;



  LIFENET: Jen Kucan; MARENGO: Patrick Fanning; MCHENRY: Not present;
  NUNDA: Raquel Schomer; SPRING GROVE: Wes Crain; WONDER LAKE: Not present; 

  WOODSTOCK: Jeff Lesniak; HUNTLEY: Brian Harders
ZOOM                          NM:  Rebecca Hartman, Karen Battaglia
8/24/21                          NM-EMS: Dr. Pacini, Cindy Amore, Cindy Tabert, Brandy Weirich, Diane Klier  
	
    Topic
	Discussion
	Action
	Person Responsible
	Status

	Call to Order
Approval of Minutes

Additions to Agenda

Staff Reports-
   Brandy Weirich
    IDPH, Region IX and
    MCC updates

 Cindy Tabert
  Diane Klier

  LIFENET

Rebecca Hartman

STEMI/Stroke Dashboards

Karen Battaglia, Trauma

Cindy Amore
   EMS Survey 
   Refusals/Petitions
Adjournment

Next Meeting
	Meeting was called to order at 9:13am by Jeff Lesniak.  
Minutes from 5/25/21 approved.

No additions to agenda.

The newly started Paramedic Class has started.  Brandy is very impressed as all students are very positive and engaged in class.  The upcoming orientation class will include tours of the hospitals.  

The previous Paramedic class, 9 students have tested their cognitive skills and 8 passed which is great. This Saturday is the Psychomotor Exam at MCC.  Also on Saturday, the new Paramedic students will be completing a Lab.  October 16 is the next offering of the Psychomotor exam for the 2020 students.
Brandy reviewed items in Cindy Amore’s report relating to IDPH and Region IX update along with MCC updates (report attached).  

Cindy reviewed Cindy Amore’s report relating to Brian Nolan’s resignation, CE, COVID reminders, narcotics discrepancy, EMS supply access changes and Benzocaine shortage (report attached).  
Cindy reminded all that BLS skills sheets need to be returned to her by 9/30/21.
Ambulance self-inspection forms need to be sent directly to Cindy Tabert.  She will forward them to the state at the end of September.
CPR Instructor course (BLS and Heartsaver) will be held Saturday, October 23rd. 

(announcement attached).

Jen Kucan reported that the Rider Program will start in September.  An N95 mask is required with patient contact.  Contact Tom Bradtke if you are interested.  
Rendezvous calls need to be brought directly to the helicopter pad instead of the hospital bay.  Once the ambulance is in the ambulance bay, the responsibility to check over the patient now lies with the Emergency Dept.  

Rebecca reported on the Chest Pain dashboard (report attached), specifically on the STEMI data.  She added that EMS is doing a good job calling cardiac alert in the field. 
She briefly reviewed the Stroke Dashboard (report attached) stating that Michelle Young has just started as the new Stroke Manager.  She should be attending the next meeting to present more on stroke data. 

Karen explained this has been a very busy trauma season.  There is currently a blood shortage.  Give if you are able.
A car seat class will be held 9/14 and 9/16, 8-5 at Huntley.  Practical will be held in Woodstock on Sept. 19.
Karen thanked all departments for being patient.  She explained that all NM staff is doing the best they can, with all ED’s being especially busy.  
Cindy Amore was able to join the meeting.  She briefly spoke about the August/September CE on Chest and Abdominal Trauma via zoom.  She explained that both Trauma Coordinators, Karen Battaglia and Nancy Lewis will be assisting with presenting the CE.
Cindy went over the 2021 EMS Survey Results (attached).  She added that Dr. Zaidi, NM Cardiologist, is very interested in providing targeted reviews via zoom.

New optional online learning will be added.  There will be 4 newsletters that Brian Nolan completed prior to his resignation, which will be placed onto the website soon.   
Refusals/Petitions were briefly discussed.  As of July 1st, the role of how law enforcement assists has changed.  In the past, the police department assisted when dealing with difficult patients.  We will now contact the ED and ask the physician to explain to the patient that if they sign a refusal, it is against medical advice.    Dr. Pacini added that if a department cannot safely transport a patient, he or Cindy Amore should be contacted.
Family members or friends saying patients made suicidal statements was discussed.  Cindy stated this is uncomfortable for all.  Until there is a better clarity between Police and EMS Departments, there is a fine line as to how aggressively an  EMS department can be without PD assistance.  Cindy added that she will be reaching out to Crisis to discuss this.
Dr. Pacini relayed that all hospitals are full with some patients waiting up to 18 hours for bed placement, after holding in Emergency Dept.  Keep in mind that there is Woodstock Hospital for minor issues.

Cindy added that all patients need to be masked.  EMS providers need N95 masks.
Meeting was adjourned at 10:13am.
Next meeting will be Tuesday, November 23 at 9am.  Format to be announced.  
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